
 

 

1 

NEWSLETTER  September 2009    Volume 9 

 

DAYBORO TRAILRIDERS CLUB INC 
PO Box 128, Dayboro 4521 

                                                                                ABN:    62 556 298 632 

                                                  www.dayborotrailriders.com.au 
 

                 

      Selwyn Barr  (President)       Kayleen Giles (Secretary)              Christie Hopp (Treasurer) 

       Ph:  3425 1165        Ph:  3425 1650               Ph:  3425 3243 

 

                     
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
August Ride Report  by Lorraine Bailey 

 

The annual all day ride to Lorraine and Graham’s 
courts property left on time with 20 odd riders on 
a beautiful sunny morning. This is one of the best 
rides of the year, one that you should make sure 
you do not miss. We rode out the side gate into 
Stewart’s property. Although this is next to the 
showground’s you feel that you are a million 
miles from the city or Dayboro. We moved at a 
fast pace set by Rocky, some horses had to jig jog 
to keep up. Arthur at the tail kept the pressure 
on. Through Cow Pat Field we passed the remote 
control airplanes, without a problem. We wound 
through the Dayboro valleys, down a very steep 
hill in Kevin Selllin's. A lady rider had a problem 
with her saddle and had to get off and walk the 
hill, with the aid of Kevin and Arthur. Down to the 
stream where the horses had a refreshing drink. 
 The next surprise was a very angry looking red 

belly black snake, Noella's horse almost stood on 
it. Luckily it slid off into the grass.  We made the 
climb to Mt.Mee Road and then started the 
decent to Courts. Bob, Donnie and Arthur had 
cleared the track and did a good job; they had the 
scratches to show for their hard work. All the 
riders tightened their girths and slowly rode 
down the hill. The lady with the ill fitting saddle 
had to walk her horse. This slowed the pace but 
all arrived at lunch without any incidents. Chris 
Giles had set out a very appetizing lunch of cold 
meats and salads. Peggy had made fruit cake for 
dessert. After a few cold drinks and water for the 
horses we again set off for home. It was a great 
day and all went well. We arrived back at the club 
house around 4.15pm. Tired and exhilarated after 
such a great day. 
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Flying foxes and Hendra virus 

Hendra virus is an extremely rare virus which can cause disease in people and horses. Although the 
disease can be transmitted from horses to humans, there is no evidence that it can be 
transmitted directly from flying foxes to humans. 

The virus was first isolated in 1994 from an outbreak of disease in horses at a 
stable in the suburb of Hendra, Brisbane. Since then a total of 13 incidents have 
been recorded - 12 in Queensland and one in NSW.  Since it was first isolated in 
1994, seven cases of human infection have been recorded of which four have been 
fatal. 

Flying foxes are a natural host for Hendra virus. The spread of Hendra virus from flying foxes to horses is not yet fully 
understood. However, the virus has been found in the urine, placental material, aborted foetuses and birthing fluids 
of flying foxes.  Ongoing research is continually increasing our knowledge about this disease. 

Protection of people 

There is no evidence of Hendra virus spreading directly from native animals such as flying foxes to people.  All human 
infections have been the result of very close contact with infected horses, in particular direct exposure to tissues and 
secretions from infected or dead horses. 

People are urged to be extremely vigilant if their horse displays rapid onset of clinical signs including raised 
temperature, respiratory distress and/or neurological signs. In this case, horse owners should contact their local 
veterinarian for further advice. 

For further information 

Biosecurity Queensland provides comprehensive advice to all people who have contact with horses on how to 
protect themselves from infection. 

Full information is on the Queensland Primary Industries and Fisheries website at http://www.dpi.qld.gov.au/. 

Protection of horses 

Flying foxes often visit properties where native eucalypts, bottlebrushes, lilly-pillies, figs and melaleucas are 
flowering.  Blossoms are their primary source of food. They will also feed on palm seeds and exotic fruits when 
native food is less abundant.  Horse owners should follow these steps to protect their horses: 

 Do not place feed and water containers under trees, particularly if flying foxes are attracted to those trees.  
 Do not use feed that might be attractive to flying foxes if they are known to be in the area. Fruit and 

vegetables (e.g. apples, carrots) or anything sweet (e.g. molasses) may attract flying foxes.  
 If possible, remove horses from paddocks where flowering or fruiting trees have resulted in a temporary 

surge in flying fox numbers. Return the horses after the trees have stopped flowering or fruiting.  
 If removal of horses from paddocks is not possible, restrict their access to the areas where the flying foxes 

are active and for the period of time they are present (e.g. under trees while flowers and fruit are present) 

A map of flying fox camps in Queensland can be found on the Department of Environment and Resource 
Management website at http://www.derm.qld.gov.au/. 

Annual surveys are carried out to update the information, but people need to remember that many colonies move 
regularly and may be a long way from their feeding sites. 

It is vitally important to follow good biosecurity and hygiene practices even if you do not know of flying fox colonies 
in the area. 

Control of flying foxes 

Any unauthorised attempts to disturb flying fox colonies would not only be illegal but also ineffective. 

http://www.dpi.qld.gov.au/
http://www.derm.qld.gov.au/
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Flying foxes are very mobile animals. They are found in many areas of Queensland. They occupy daytime campsites 
which vary in location from rivers, creeks and streams to gullies and mangroves areas and some species regularly 

move camps, following food sources such as flowering trees. They fly many kilometres between the camps and 

their night-time feeding sites. 

Landholders wanting to discourage flying foxes visiting their properties should plant less desirable tree 

species. 

More information 

For more information visit the Department of Environment and Resource Management website at 

http://www.derm.qld.gov.au/ or call 1300 130 372. 

Notify suspected Hendra virus cases by contacting: 

 QPIF on 13 25 23 (during business hours)  

 the Emergency Animal Disease Watch Hotline on 1800 675 888 (24-hour hotline). 

Contact the Queensland Health Hotline on 13 Health (432584) if you have concerns about possible exposure 

of people to Hendra virus. 

 

 
Accreditation Weekend 5/6 Sept 2009  by Kayleen Giles 

 
Eleven (11) Dayboro members and 4 visiting members 
attended the ATHRA accreditation weekend held at 
the Dayboro Showgrounds on the weekend of the 5/6 
September.  Graham Sleeman was our 
trainer/assessor for the weekend. We worked in 3 
teams of 5 for the weekend. 
Saturday morning involved theory and group 
discussions covering our Code of Conduct and the 
responsibilities of Trail Boss, Lead Rider, Ride Steward, 
Ride Co-Coordinator and Drag Rider. After a very nice 
lunch of fresh sandwiches (made by the local bakery) 
and fruit platter supplied by Janice Turner ATHRA 
Secretary it was on with the theory before 
commencing some of the practical assessment. The 
practical assessment involved participants 
demonstrating they could control their horses at a 
walk, trot and canter. Demonstrate how to open and 
close a gate safely. Demonstrate how to tie a horse 
safely with a quick release knot and demonstrate how 
you would attach a red ribbon on the rear of a horse. 
We also had to lead a horse correctly with and 
without a rider. 
Saturday night Chris Giles & Arthur Kent christened 
the new club BBQ. Lee Tapper prepared the salads 
and cooked whole spuds for us to accompany our 
delicious steaks. After dessert was consumed riders 
headed for bed in anticipation of Sunday’s Trail Ride 

where we would each be assessed in our role and 
response to the scenarios Graham had planned. 
Sunday morning saw us all muster ready for the ride. 
Each team had been briefed on which part of the ride 
they would manage. No team had prior knowledge of 
the scenarios they would encounter and Graham had 
given certain riders, roles to act during the ride. (We 
had been told there would be an Academy Award for 
the most believable role.) The Academy Award went 
to one of our visiting riders, who was so believable 
that a neighbouring person thought it was so realistic 
they came rushing down in their vehicle to lend 
assistance. We had unplanned events such as a horse 
laying down in the deep water of the creek crossing 
and Selwyn’s horse cutting itself in the creek crossing, 
all these events added up to an even more interesting 
ride. 
Upon returning to the showgrounds Claire Bourke 
President ATHRA and Lee Tapper had lunch ready for 
us. After lunch it was the post ride forms and analysis 
time, this was a good time to discuss what we’d learnt 
during the weekend, what had worked, what we 
missed, things to be aware of.  All participants had 
enjoyed the weekend and felt it was time well spent. 
Thanks to Graham Sleeman, Bob Ebert, Arthur Kent & 
Kevin McKenzie for giving up their weekend to help us 
gain our Accreditation. 

http://www.derm.qld.gov.au/


 

 

4 

 

 

 

 

CONDUCT ON TRAIL RIDES 
 

Polite Pointers from:  The Trail Boss, Trail Leader, Tail End & First Aid Stewards 

 
1. Arrive at the show grounds ON TIME, at 8am for an 8:30am departure.  Non observance may 

result in your being left behind. 

 

2. Club Rule 4: STRICTLY NO GALLOPING or CANTERING UNLESS DIRECTED by TAIL END to do so.  

This rule is in place at the request of property owners.  (Without them our ride destinations 

would be severely restricted). 

 

3. ALWAYS GIVE A HORSE LENGTH TO THE RIDER IN FRONT.  Do not force your way between riders.  

If you must pass, ask permission.  Use the reins to control your horse – that is what they are for.  

(Under the Code of Conduct any horse which is unable to be controlled will be put under halter 

and led). 

 

4. ENSURE HORSE GEAR IS SUITABLE FOR OUR RIDES, and that you and your horse are fully 

prepared. 

5. DO NOT CROSS BACKWARDS AND FORWARDS; hold your line unless there is a valid reason to 

change course.  (If you feel your horse needs to be at the front approach the leader for 

permission to ride alongside – remembering not everyone can be at the front). 

 

6. IF THESE RULES ARE OBSERVED NO ONE IS INCONVENIENCED, INJURIES ARE PREVENTED AND 

RIDING BECOMES MORE PLEASURABLE – for everyone. 

 

Happy & Safe Riding. 

 

 

 

 
First Aid Course 

 

CPR refreshers will be held on Sunday 18th October.  Also anyone wanting to do their Senior First Aid 
Certificate please contact Kayleen.  ATHRA are still providing funding for members who take part. 
 

 
Kandanga 1000 

 

The Kandanga 1000 (save the Mary River) ride is on again.  This year Sunday 20 September.  Rides start 
9am, Imbil Showgrounds.  Camping available, Saturday night entertainment, licenced bar and roast dinner.  
www.savethemaryriver.com.au  
 

 

 

 

 

Slade offer’s club members 

a special discount when using 

his equine vet services. 

 

http://www.savethemaryriver.com.au/
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Please support our sponsors, whenever possible………… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JB & PS 

Enterprises 

Suppliers of Cool 

Fuel Copra 

 

“Cool Fuel”  
COPRA 

supplied by 
MI Feed Mataranka 

07-3425 1322 

 

Kevin King 

Rural 

Fencing 

0400 725 562 

 

Sunstate  

Coating 

3888 4533 

Barr-Tapper 

Pty Ltd 

Fencing 

07-3425 1165 

Cartridge World 
Strathpine 

07-3881 2446 also 
Caboolture & Geebung 

Craig Doyle Real 
Estate 

Dayboro 
07-3425 1636 

Kevin McKenzie 
Farm Machinery 

Services 
0418 722 925 

 

 

NEXT CLUB RIDE:    October 24th BIG OCTOBER RIDE  

 

NEXT MEETING:   Thursday October 8th, 7:30pm, Showgrounds. 

 

NEW STOCK!!  

CHAMBRAY & POLO 

CLUB SHIRTS  

 
Sizes are Small, Medium, Large & 

Extra Large. 

 

Chambray shirts $33 each, long or 

short sleeve. 

Polo shirts $20 each. 

 

Please contact the club to purchase a 

shirt or enquire at a club ride.  Name 

embroidery is done by Noella Lee ð 

enquire separately. 

Southern Cross Saddlery 

3204 1325 
(Kevin or Wayne) 
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STOP!!  

 

Don õt forget the BIG OCTOBER RIDE, 

24/10.  

 

Send in that nomination form 

pronto!  

 

And all hands on deck to help out!  

 

See you there.  


